
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

August 13, 2007                                            Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of August 6, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal issues. 

 

Kenny Baccus, Noxious Weed Administrator, gave the three legal letters, pertaining to 

Musk Thistle’s, to the board.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, talked on roads and bridges of the county. 

 

Jim McClain, Bennington, brought back a progress report on the ambulance valuations.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 40.  Ken said they were looking at 

figures to possibly increase inmate numbers with Johnson County.  Ken had the 

sprinkler system agreement to look at for the jail.  Commissioner McGavran moved to 

renew the service agreement with SimplexGrinnell for the sprinkler system at the jail for 

$1,764.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

         

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.   


